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WELCOME TO 

 

Pastoral Emergencies 320-291-5678 

 

Parish Office  

Hours ............... Mon. - Thurs. 8:30 am-3:00 pm 

                                    Fri. 8:30 am-12:00 pm 

Phone ....................................... 320-558-2124 

Email ............ office@churchofstlukes.com 

Father Backer ..............................................  

Ext1or fatherbacker@churchofstlukes.com  

Website .......... www.churchofstlukes.com 

Prayer Line .............................. 320-558-6169 

Trustees ..... Judy Lashinski & Steve LaFond 

Finance Council Chairperson ........ Steve Duncan 

Pastoral Council Chairperson…...…...Tony Leither 

Parish Staff  

Parish Administrator ..................... Sue Miller 

Ext 3 or admin@churchofstlukes.com 

Director of Faith Formation .......... Marilyn Popp 

Ext 2 or stlukefaithandlife@gmail.com 

Music .................................... Tammy Reinert 

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekend 

Sat. 5:00 pm; Sun. 8:00 & 10:00 am 

Weekday Masses 

Tuesday—Friday 8:00 am 

Saturday—9:00am 

Chapel Hours 

Sun.—Sat. 5:00 am to 9:00 pm 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Fri  9:00 am—9:00 pm 

 

Sacraments 

Reconciliation 

1/2 hour before Daily Mass    Tues-Sat 

Before weekend Masses: 

Sat.- 4:15 PM; Sun.– 7:15 & 9:15 AM 

And by appointment 

Baptisms/Baptism Prep Classes 

Prep class required before each baptism, please 

call parish office to make arrangements.  

Weddings 

Contact the parish office one year prior 

to your requested wedding date. 

RCIA 

Contact: Bruce Fladebo—320-260-3303 

brucefladebo@gmail.com 

 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/ 

     ChurchOfStLukes 

17545 Huber Avenue N.W. •  Clearwater, Minnesota 55320 

August 29 -  22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

THE CHURCH OF 

 

                               Father Dennis Backer, Pastor 



V I S I O N  S T A T E M E N T  

The Church of St. Luke is a Catholic Community, centered in Christ through baptism  and formed by the Eucharist.   

We strive to always be a community where every heart is touched by our Christian fellowship. 

P A S T O R ’ S  R E F L E C T I O N S  
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Synod Prayer - Year of St. Joseph:  Heavenly Father, who gave St. Joseph to Jesus and Mary as protector and guide, 

grant that our Archdiocesan Synod, under his protection and guidance, may help us discern your direction for our 

Church.  May we listen as he listened, trust as he trusted, obey as he obeyed, receive as he received, love as he 

loved, and share in his life of devotion to Jesus and Mary.  Amen.  St. Joseph, pray for us. 

Archbishop Hebda Needs Your Help! Join the Journey this Fall! It’s August and we are planning our Fall and Back to School activi-

ties. Plan to join us this fall to help shape the future of our local Church through the ongoing Archdiocesan Synod process. Archbishop 

Hebda needs your input in how to best form:  

�� Parishes that are in the service of evangelization;  

�� Missionary disciples who know Jesus' love and respond to his call; and 

�� Youth and young adults in and for a Church that is always young. 

Join a small group to discuss and give feedback on priorities within each Synod focus area. There will be small group sessions at St. 

Luke’s this fall offered at various times and over a 6-week period starting in September.  We ask that you help Archbishop Hebda and 

take part in a small group.  Watch for dates!  See more at archspm.org/synod. 

 

This last week has been a bit of the calm after the storm.  As we were building up to the festival, there are so many last minute details 

that come up or should I say, need to come together.  I am truly grateful to all those who donated supplies to the festival.  Anything left 

over will be used at other parish events and save us money, nothing will go to waste.  Some of the Baskets from Heaven are still getting 

picked up, as are some of the Grand Raffle winners. 

 

I would also like to give a special "Thank You" to all of those who took on a new role for our festival this year.  We had some changes to 

deal with, but I think everything came together.  I am impressed with how fast things get taken down; this year just ahead of a rain 

shower.  So please know I am thankful for all who have helped in any way. 

 

This time of year many of you may be planning for (or even started?) the new school year.  There have, like everything else this past year-

plus, been a lot of disagreements about how things will work.  Many may be happy we are back to in-person learning, but not all are 

happy with some of the added restrictions still in place.  Unfortunately we are not out of the woods yet with COVID and there are many 

concerns over what this fall will bring.  I sure am looking forward to the day we can say things like, "What was the name of the virus 

that shut everything down?" 

 

For many people, this time of year means the State Fair.  With all that can mean, for some it is a big tradition every year.  For many it is 

the food that you can sometimes only get at the State Fair (likely it is deep fried).  I know last year they had a drive-thru State Fair Food 

option, to help people get a taste of the State Fair.  Well, this year we have the State Fair.  I did hear on the news that some of the ven-

dors had backed out with concerns.  For some the main attraction may be the animals and exposing their kids to some of what farm life 

can be like.  4H helps so many kids grow in all sorts of ways.  I am sure the numbers at the fair will likely be down this year.  However, 

the Rodeo here in Clearwater sure broke some records!  So much is hit and miss right now.  I know the attendance was down at our fes-

tival, but I am glad we had it.  To many it is one more sign of normal events coming back. 

 

One more thing that I am so grateful about recently is the rain we have had.  I know I have lost a few plants in my garden this year and so 

many of us have brown lawns.  On the up side, I have had to mow less, although that is great exercise for me.  I so missed sitting out in 

the yard enjoying the GREEN.  I am sure we still could use more rain, sure we are still below average. 

 

Be safe on all of your last summer outings, be they to the cabin or long road trips.  Enjoy some good family time before we move into that 

fall schedule.  I know I have a family gathering coming up this fall, last I heard it was going to be happening in Clearwater.  Sure hope 

Clearwater is ready for that invasion.��

 

Blessings, 

Fr. Backer 



Faith and Family 

 

Children have learned the importance of following rules.  Like the 

Pharisees in today’s Gospel, they often bring to our attention the 

infractions of others.  Even parents sometimes get caught off 

guard by their children’s observations:  “Why don’t you have to 

go to bed at 8:00?” or “But I saw you eat a cupcake before 

breakfast once.”  Our rules for our children are not arbitrary.  We 

establish and enforce family rules with the intention of helping 

our children grow to be healthy and mature adults.  We foster 

this maturity when we also initiate conversations with our 

children about the purposes behind family rules and teach them 

the essential values that rules help us observe.  As you gather as a 

family, list some of your most important family rules.  Together, 

try to write a single, positive statement that captures the 

essential value behind your family rules.  In today’s Gospel, we 

hear Jesus criticize the Pharisees for making their rules about 

ritual purity equal to the commandments of God’s Law.  Read 

today’s Gospel, Mark 7:1-8,14-15,21-23.  When we remember the 

essential element behind our rules, we see that our rules help us 

be the good people that Jesus wants us to be.  Conclude in prayer 

together that we may always honor God’s Law in our words and 

deeds.  Pray together today’s psalm, Psalm 15. 

P A R I S H  &  COMMUN I T Y  E V E N T S  
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Baptism 

Attendance at a one hour Baptismal Preparation Program is 

required and parish registration is expected.  Please call the 

parish office a minimum of 2 months prior to your desired date 

for baptism to register for the Baptismal Preparation classes. 

 

Weddings 

Contact the parish office one year prior to your requested 

wedding date and set up an appointment with Father Backer 

Marriage Preparation classes and a retreat are required. 

 

 

 M I S S I O N   S T A T E M E N T 

“We, the community of St. Luke, come together to worship with joy and unity, to guide our children in faith, to show compassion and love towards others, and to work together as a 

parish family, so that we may be instrumental in building  a meaningful and everlasting community to God by sharing  our time and talents and following our Lord Jesus Christ.” 

Nancy Blom, Executive Director Of Rachel’s Vineyard, to 

Speak at Serra Meeting     The Serra Club of Wright County will 

meet at the King’s House in Buffalo on Thursday, September 

9.  Our meeting will start with a rosary in the Chapel at 5:10 fol-

lowed by Mass  at 5:30.  Please bring your own sandwich, etc. to 

enjoy during our social time.  At 7 p.m. Nancy Blom will be giving 

a presentation about post-abortion healing.  She will share the 

unique ways that the Rachel’s Vineyard program helps women 

and men of all faiths to heal from their abortion trauma.  Nancy 

has served as the Executive Director of Rachel’s Vineyard for over 

twenty years.  We welcome you to join us and learn more about 

the Serra Club of Wright County and our ministry.  Please call 

Marian Meyer at 763-497-2371 or Kate Theisen at 952-955-1544 

for more information.  We usually meet the second Thursday 

evening of each month at Christ the King Retreat Center in Buf-

falo.  Also please visit Serra's website www.serraus.org. 

Spiritual retreat for Catholic healthcare workers  September 10

-12 at Christ the King Retreat Center, Buffalo  Come revitalize 

your spirit & enjoy the beautiful grounds! As Healthcare Profes-

sionals we often face emotional, spiritual & ethical challenges. 

Enjoy daily Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, Confession, spiritual 

direction & a series of 5 talks exploring the soul of the healthcare 

apostolate, the interior life, being sent, the dignity of suffering & 

the ethos of healthcare workers in this age. Our Retreat Master is 

multi-talented Dominican Friar, Father Austin Litke O.P.  Buckle 

up for a great ride! For more information and to register, visit cu-

ratioapostolate.com���

FORMED: Our parish has a FORMED subscription. Check it 

out, there is so much for all ages to help us grow in our faith!  Get 

signed up, it’s free:  FORMED.ORG/SIGNUP. 

Retrouvaille Marriage Weekend    September 17, 2021     Is 

your marriage going down the right road . . . or is it a little off 

track?  Life can be difficult, and so can the challenges you face in 

marriage.  Does the distance between you seem wide?  Are you 

already separated?  Looking for a better way?  Retrouvaille can 

help and offers hope for a better relationship.  Retrouvaille is peer 

ministries of volunteer couples that can help you learn the tools 

of healthy communication, build intimacy and heal, just as they 

have done in their own marriages.  Retrouvaille is Christian-

based, and Catholic in origin, but welcomes couples of all faiths 

as well as non-religious couples.  Retrouvaille can help get your 

relationship back on track.  For more information contact the 

Central MN Retrouvaille Registration Team at 320-255-5314 or 

email 2016@retrouvaille.org or visit our website: https://

www.helpourmarriage.org. 

Natural Family Planning: NFP offers a scientific and marriage 

building opportunity by learning about one’s fertility. Are you a 

couple interested in learning more about natural family planning? 

Are you wanting to follow the church’s teaching but unsure ex-

actly how to use NFP effectively? My name is Emily Kirkwold 

and I am a pharmacist and a natural family planning educator. I 

teach the Marquette model of NFP. Contact information: 

www.nfppharmacist.com, Email:  emily@nfppharmacist.com, or 

Phone: 612-547-6659. 

Discernment Opportunity for Young Women  September 24-

26 at Christ the King Retreat Center, Buffalo We are pleased to 

announce that Fiat Ministries Discernment Retreat is coming to 

the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneapolis. Single women age 18

-28 who are seeking to do God's will are invited to attend. Reli-

gious sisters from various orders assist at the retreat by giving 

talks, leading small groups, giving their testimonies, and provid-

ing a joyful witness of what it means to be a consecrated Reli-

gious Sister. The Fiat Discernment Retreat seeks to foster prayer, 

self-knowledge, and authentic discernment in young women to re

-center their focus back on God and the universal call to holiness. 

The cost of the retreat is $100, which includes meals, lodging and 

materials. Registration and more information can be found 

at fiatministries.org.  



Mass Schedule & Intentions 

Tuesday, August 31st  

8:00 am †Roger Larry Kantor  

Wednesday, September 1st 

8:00 am †Larry Joswiak 

Thursday, September 2nd 

8:00 am †Debbie Coan 

Friday, September 3rd  

8:00 am †Frank Mason 

Saturday, September 4th 

9:00 am †Martha Hafen    

Saturday, September 4th 

5:00 pm †Alvina Bielat 

Sunday, September 5th 

8:00 am Justin & Zio Lenk 

10:00 am Parishioners 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time   4a 

Prayer Line 558-6169  

                      St. Luke’s Calendar 

 

Tuesday, August 31st  

 8:00 am Quilting 

Friday, September 3rd  

 9:00 am — 9:00 pm Adoration 

                        Readings for the Week of August 29, 2018 

Sunday: Dt 4:1-2, 6-8/Ps 15:2-3, 3-4, 4-5 [1a]/Jas 1:17-18, 21b-22, 

27/Mk 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 

Monday: 1 Thes 4:13-18/Ps 96:1 and 3, 4-5, 11-12, 13 [13b]/Lk 4:16-

30 

Tuesday: 1 Thes 5:1-6, 9-11/Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14 [13]/Lk 4:31-37 

Wednesday: Col 1:1-8/Ps 52:10, 11 [10]/Lk 4:38-44 

Thursday: Col 1:9-14/Ps 98:2-3ab, 3cd-4, 5-6 [2]/Lk 5:1-11 

Friday: Col 1:15-20/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 4, 5 [2b]/Lk 5:33-39 

Saturday: Col 1:21-23/Ps 54:3-4, 6 and 8 [6]/Lk 6:1-5 

Next Sunday: Is 35:4-7a/Ps 146:7, 8-9, 9-10 [1b]/Jas 2:1-5/Mk 7:31

-37 

    ©Liturgical Publications Inc 

Registration 

Welcome to the Church of St. Luke. Please call the parish office to 

become a  registered member. 

Minister’s Schedule For September 4th & 5th 

  

The Ministry Heads will be 

Contacting Volunteers to Minister. 

Faith Formation  It is hard to believe that Fall is just around the 

corner. Our Faith Formation program will begin in September for 

youth going into first grade this fall through 10

th

 grade.  We ask 

that 11 - 12

th

 grade youth attend free of charge to study the Word 

of God or to help in areas needed.  The registration form and let-

ter outlining the program will be sent home via email and is also 

on the website.  

Looking for a ministry in which you can serve the Lord by 

serving others?  Consider volunteering to be a Catechist and 

help our young people  come to know our Lord and their Catholic 

Faith.  Any adult of any age is welcome.  The best gift we can give 

our youth is Jesus.  Email stlukefaithandlife@gmail.com or call 

the Formation office.  

Stay in the Know! Get The Catholic Spirit — for 

free!  Be in the know with news from your Catholic com-

munity and the Church around the world.  Get the Catho-

lic Spirit, the award-winning newspaper of the Archdio-

cese of St. Paul and Minneapolis, in your home.  Free sub-

scriptions for parishioners are available via each parish.  

Contact your parish office to be added to the mailing list.  

Or purchase an annual subscription for yourself or a friend 

at TheCatholicSpirit.com.  

 

St. Joseph Prayer Book Now Available.   In celebration of 

the Year of St. Joseph in our Archdiocese, the celebration 

committee asked the St. Joseph Business Guild to create 

and publish a prayer book.  The book uses the “10 Won-

der” concept from Consecration to St. Joseph by Donald 

H. Calloway as a cohesive Archdiocesan theme that coin-

cides with the monthly Cuppa Joe lecture series.  Cost of 

the prayer book is $2.95.  For bulk orders of 25 or more 

copies, please visit https://www.sjbusinessguild.com/

store.  Smaller orders may be purchased from Leaflet Mis-

sal, 976 West Minnehaha Ave., St. Paul, or online at http://

www.leafletonline.com.  

A warm thank you to all who donated, 

helped, worked, and attended our Parish 

Festival. We were blessed with great 

weather, and although numbers were down 

it was a great day to celebrate our St. Luke’s 

Parish family. Kids and adults both enjoyed 

the opportunity to hang out together. Spe-

cial thanks to all the chair people, especially 

those who took on new roles, and to the 

Festival Committee for executing such a 

well-run festival!  

Holiday Sale!    With the Festival over, we turn our atten-

tion to the Holiday Sale!  Please start thinking about Fall 

and Christmas decorations you are no longer using and 

put them aside for our sale, which will be sometime in 

October. 

The Church of St. Luke would like to 

thank Dr. Eron L. Bordson, Doctor of 

Chiropractic, and Nelson Brothers for 

advertising in our Church Bulletin. 

Please patronize these local businesses.  We very much appreci-

ate their support! 
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Annandale       Maple Lake       Cleawater
www.lakecentralbank.com

Knights of Columbus
St. Luke’s Council #14013

Visit www.kofc.org or contact:
Ron Shatek, Grand Knight
rdshadrack@gmail.com

715-279-1844
KofC meeting reminder:  

4th Thursday each month

Imholte Excavation  
and Trucking
Marty Imholte 

Licensed, Bonded & Insured

• Septic Systems •  Foundation 
• Digging  • Tree & Stump Removal 
• Demolition • Ditching • Driveways 

320-291-6675 
ImholteExavationand 
Trucking@yahoo.com

To Love To Honor To Remember
(320) 244-4156

Food - Beer - Wine
Breakfast Served All Day!

Buy One, Get One Meal 1/2 OFF!
(valid after 4pm, equal or lesser value; excluding buffet)

710 Nelson Dr., Clearwater • 320-558-6326

T & R
Meat Processing

105 Pine St., PO Box 326 
Clearwater

% 320-558-6390
1295 County Rd. 75 

Clearwater, MN 55320

320-558-4488 
800-957-2331

Scott & Joanne 
Sypnieski

www.AuthorityFence.com

STATE FARM INSURANCE COMPANIES
HOME OFFICES BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS

David K. Nelson
Agent
Bus: (952) 546-4240 
Home (320) 558-6333
1660 South Highway 100, Suite 324 
St. Louis Park, MN 55416
david.k.nelson.b44j@statefarm.com

• Backhoe Work 
• Basement  
• Sitework 
• Sewer & Water 
  Septic Systems

Jim Senkyr • 320-255-0690 
jsexcavatinginc@gmail.com 

Licensed • Bonded • Insured • Certified

BIG LAKE HARDWARE HANK & RENTAL
Chuck, Cindy & Clayton Hultman

• Custom Paints • Key Cutting • Carpet Cleaning • Glass Cutting 
• Bait & Tackle • Cut & Thread Pipes • Screen & Window Repair • Paint Ball Specialist
Hours: Monday – Friday 8 to 8; Saturday 7 to 6; Sunday 9 to 5

	 621 Rose Drive • PO Box 118 	 763-263-2019 
	 Big Lake, MN 55309 	 fax 763-263-3519

John Koshiol - CEO/President
Computer Sales/Repair

340 S. Walnut, Ste. A • Clearwater, MN 55320
www.nowitconnects.com

  320-558-6300

CLEARWATER LEGION 
         POST #323 LIC #00399

1ST SUNDAY MADE TO ORDER  
BREAKFAST  3RD SUNDAY OMELET 

BREAKFAST 8:30AM-12 NOON 
Bingo on Sun 4pm & Wed 6pm

 

Your full service  Auto, Truck & Equipment Repair Shop. 

DOT inspections and towing available. 

KEITH HELGET, Owner

Shop: 320/558-9570
Cell: 320/980-2347

BIG or small we fix them all.

Acute Care
Acupuncture
Rehabilitation
Prevention
General Practice
Auto Injuries
Sports Injuries
Work Injuries

Dr. Eron L. Bordson 
Doctor of Chiropractic
320-558-6772

935 Clearwater Center 
Located behind Keith’s Kettle

320-558-9901

Clearwater

320-363-7401 • 24 Hr SERVICE
www.precisemn.com

Having Eye Problems? Looking for Answers? We Can Help

We specialize in all medical and surgical eye disease 
including cataract surgery, glaucoma, dry eyes, macular 
degeneration, and yes we do routine eye exams.

We also are happy to work alongside with your local optometrist

Andrea Joplin, MD | Mitchell Gossman, MD | 320.774.3789

dangoeman@edinarealty.com

edinarealty.com

311 S. 10th Ave S Buffalo MN 55313

763.295.4200

Parishioner

C L E A R  L A K E 

Mini Storage
24 Hour Access 

320-339-5443

“On the way  
to the lake,  

on your  
way home.”

UNITS AVAILABLE

320-259-6113
24792 County Road 7 • St. Cloud, MN 56301

Contact Steve Swenson to place 
an ad today! sswenson@4LPi.com 

or (800) 950-9952 x5815

Be our guest for
Breakfast, Lunch & Dinner!

I-94 & Hwy. 24 • Clearwater • 320-558-2261


